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FROM PASTOR BARBARA: 

“I was glad when they said to me, ‘Let us go, to the house of the 
Lord!’” (Psalm 122:1)  It is in the “house of the Lord” that we gather 
to worship, give praise, pray, hear the Word, share in the Meal, are 
nourished and fed, and sent out into the world to share the Good 
News.  Therefore, the space in which we worship plays an impor-
tant role in our spiritual lives.  The sanctuary which has served as 
the place of worship for members of Our Savior’s for over 50 years 
is dear to the hearts for many. We are beginning to explore ways 
to make the worship space more welcoming for today’s genera-
tion.  If we do that, it would mean making some changes.   I realize 
that it is difficult to think of change to something with such a history 
and connection to our heritage. 

I remember when, at my former parish, we remodeled the sanctu-
ary, I had become so accustomed to the pulpit, and did not want to 
see it changed.  Yet, I knew that for the sake of improved worship 
for the community, I needed to become accustomed to a new 
place from which to preach.  With some difficulty – just ask the 
members of St. John’s -- I came to accept that change. 

I want to emphasize that we will all be a part of the decisions.  We 
have not, at this point, made any concrete proposals or decisions.  
What we have done is to sign up for a training program that will 
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OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH  

A church where God’s diversity works 

Church Council 
 

Nancy Schultz  - President 
 

Miguel de Jesús - Vice President 
 

Rich Young-Treasurer 
 

Barbara Vehlow - Secretary 
 

Paul Brynildson - Personnel 
 

-  Our Savior’s Foundation 

Our Savior’s is a 

member of Central City 
Churches, Inc. 

and  is a Reconciling 
in Christ Congregation 

Our Savior's Mission Statement  

Our Savior's Lutheran Church is a diverse 
community of loved sinners gathered in the 
central city of Milwaukee: 
   created by God the Father Almighty; 
     redeemed by the blood of Jesus Christ; 
       united in celebrating God's act of salvation in 
 Word and Sacrament; 
         called to be the body of Christ; 
            and empowered by the Spirit with a 
 variety of gifts for ministry. 
 
Our purpose/ as a congregation and as indi-
viduals/ is to: 
   be a visible and tangible sign of the body of     
 Christ in  metropolitan Milwaukee; 
     acknowledge the reign of God by living out 
 God's forgiveness, love and justice with 
 all creation 
       and use the diversity of gifts given us by the 
 Spirit for proclaiming anew the healing 
and liberating Good News of Jesus Christ. 
 
 
 

As the body of Christ in this city we: 
  celebrate the presence of the living God in 
 our lives/ congregation/ community  
 and world; 
  proclaim the Good News of salvation in  
 Jesus Christ  
  administer the sacraments of Baptism  
 and Communion; 
  welcome as sisters and brothers persons of    
 any age/ gender, racial/ or  ethnic 
 heritage/economic status,  mental or 
 physical ability or sexual orientation; 
  act as a messenger of hope in the  
 redemption of the city; 
  empower people to live as children of God; 
  respect the witness/ insight and gifts of one 
 another; 
  support ministries of service to people in 
 need locally and globally; 
  advocate on behalf of those who are op-
 pressed;  
  and establish partnerships with the Global  
 Christian Community. 
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help us to find ways to go about the process.  With the economy in a 
recession, it is hard even to think about a project that will require a good deal of funding.  
It does, however, offer us time to do some dreaming and thinking about what might be.  
The program we discovered can help us to find new sources of support. 

Partners for Sacred Places: New Dollars/New Partner s is a training program 
to help congregations develop resources for their older buildings as assets for 
ministry.  Four people from the congregation have agreed to join me in the 
training to explore possible sources of funding we haven’t thought about before.  
We are engaging this training in order to find new ways to help fund the mainte-
nance and refurbishing needed in our building.  There are other organizations 
that help congregations raise money for capital projects, but this program is the 
only one devoted to helping congregations and their communities sustain and actively 
use older and historic sacred places. 

We have many needs throughout the building that may be covered if we engage in this 
campaign, and we can explore all of them.   The one that has been in my vision for some 
time is refurbishing the sanctuary.  This is an exciting project that I have long believed 
can revitalize the ministry of Our Savior’s.  The Partners for Sacred Places process could 
serve as a public relations and marketing program bringing new partners in the neighbor-
hood and beyond to us. 

The members of the congregation who have agreed to participate in the training, along 
with me are:   Jane Bosman-Clark, Miguel de Jesus, Frank Schultz, and Bob Scheuer-
mann.  We will attend our first session on Saturday, March 7, and then four more Satur-
days, throughout the coming year.   The training is made possible at a very reduced rate 
through a grant from the Siebert Lutheran Foundation (only $500 for the five sessions for 
five people).  Beyond the small lead group, we will need a cadre of people to work with 
us to engage the entire congregation in the process. 

In January I attached to my annual report, some discussion points that were derived from 
brainstorming activities held during our planning processes over that past couple of 
years.  They are meant to help us talk about what needs to be done in relation to the mis-
sion and vision for Our Savior’s.  Some of the items which members have asked to have 
considered include:  new lighting, flooring, comfortable seating, glazing of windows for 
energy efficiency, update technology to attract younger generations, and much more.  If 
you do not have an Annual Report booklet and would like to see the list, please contact 
me or the church office.  I would be happy to sit down and talk with anyone about this 
vision and the possibilities of the Sacred Places program.                      Pastor Barbara 

(Cont from cover…) 
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FROM PASTOR BETTY  
Dear Brothers and Sisters:  May the Lord of love and mercy bless you in your daily life. It 
has been a very wonderful, busy and rewarding time so far. I have been leading the 
Wednesday Prayer Lunches which are becoming very participative and interesting. I want 
to share this with all of you because I think we have to acknowledge this ministry as part 
of Our Savior’s outreach ministry, a ministry that you, as a member of Our Savior’s, are 
part of too. 
At the same time I called our first gathering with the young leadership of Vacation Bible 
School. The gathering was a result of a meeting that I had with Sheila Hendrix. She told 
me her dream to see this church as a safe haven for the kids in this neighborhood. She 
expressed some urgency for a gathering of youth around faith issues, and declared this as 
“a state of emergency” time for young people. 

The theme we used for our first meeting was “friendship.” We wanted them to explore 
what they were looking for in a friend and introduce them to the “best friend ever” Jesus 
Christ, the one that always is there “till the end of the age” for you and never disappoints 
you.  To our surprise they were really grounded. They know what they are looking for in a 
friendship. They define a true friend as “a person who is honest, respectful, ‘have your 
back’, dependable, trustworthy, available, have a good sense of humor, good personality, 
positive, loyal, good role model, comfortable to be around and authentic.” And they finally 
add “we want somebody who can be a leader not a follower”. So, we discovered that 
Jesus Christ was that person! 

The question now is the same for the youth as it is for us as adults: How can we see 
Christ in our midst? How can we make Jesus Christ available to these children? Or make 
them feel Christ’s presence in their lives? Because the reality is that the kids in this 
neighborhood are growing in a very unsafe, volatile, broken environment, and they are in 
the need of love, care and appreciation. That need makes them easy targets for people 
who could invite them to do something really wrong. They need to find responsible adult 
people who can mentor them during this difficult time. And I really believe that in the 
church they can find that type of person. 

So the next step for us as a church is to create a group of caring people who can be 
available, authentic and affirming...TRIPLE A ADULTS!  So if your passion is to be a 
mentor or if you care about young people, please let us know. We want each one of the 
young leaders to have a mentor not only during summer time but all year round. Help us 
to make “God’s presence” a reality for them. 

May the Lord illumine your life and your heart.   Pastor Betty Baires 
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March 1 - Naming/acknowledging – what do we harbor in our hearts? Mark 1: 9-15 

March 8 - Confession – confessing what we need to let go   Mark 8: 31-38 

March 15 - Forgiveness – allowing God’s grace to come into our lives John 2: 13-25 

March 22 -  Replacing – What is the Good News that takes the place of our sins?   

         John 3: 14-21 

March 29 - Commitment to Spiritual Practices – how can we practice spiritual disciplines 
year-round?          John 12: 20-33 

We have declared "Create in Me a Clean Heart, O God" as our Lenten theme.  In our 
worship services and prayer lunches  we will spend time naming/acknowledging what we 
would like to give up; anger, resentment, bitterness, fear, greed, envy?  What will replace 
those undesirable qualities?  We can strive to fill our hearts with the fruits of the spirit that 
are readily available to us.  They are love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faith-
fulness, gentleness and self-control. (Galatians 5:22)  These are gifts from God through the 
Holy Spirit that can be cultivated within us.  Come to church during Lent!   We will also ex-
amine the meaning of Lent in our adult education time on Wednesdays at 12 noon. Dis-
cover the Fruits of the Spirit that are yours!  

Lenten Offerings will be designated for the Central City Churches Food Pantry and will be 
matched by Thrivent for Lutherans.  Thanks to the Thrivent members at Our Savior’s for 
organizing this matching funds event to benefit the food pantry. 
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"Forgive us our sins, as we forgive those who sin against us." 
 
God freely forgives. In fact, it is in God's na-
ture to forgive. But what about human for-
giveness?  Is it in our human nature to for-
give?   Forgiveness in recent years has be-
come the subject of scientific study.  If these 
studies are to be believed, revenge is the 
more natural response to injury or 
wrong.  These studies show that the same 
parts of the brain associated with pleasure 
are excited when we respond in a revengeful 
manner as when we eat some desirable food 
like chocolate.   
 
At the same time we humans desire and 
know the peace of mind that comes with for-
giveness and reconciliation.  Our Christ-
centered faith along with most of the world's 
religions teach and encourage their adher-
ents to make forgiveness an essential dimen-
sion of their lives.  As central and important as forgiveness is in our lives we know how 
difficult it is to forgive or ask for forgiveness. 
 
During the Bible Study session on Sunday mornings during Lent we will take time to study 
and talk about forgiveness.  Besides Scripture we will use portions of the film, The Power 
of Forgiveness, winner of Best Documentary at the Sun Valley Spiritual Film Festival 
2007, as well as our own personal experiences with forgiveness, to help us all grow in our 

faith journeys.   
 
The classes begin at 10:00 am, Sunday, March 1, and con-
clude Sunday, March 29.  Sessions are held in the first floor 
meeting room. 
 
Pastor Bob Scheuermann 
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Recently Lolita Lukach heard from Marge Thorson in  
response to her correspondence about the Anniversary Quilt.  
Read on for some of Marge’s memories about her family’s 
years at Our Savior’s.�
 
Bob Lester and Don Thorson both served under Pastor Arnie 
[Nelson] back in the late 50s and early 60s. It was truly a fairy 
book time for us. Arnie and Goldie accepted us with open arms and such a lot of love. The 
Lesters had children the ages of our children and they had great times together along with 
the Nelson kids.  

The congregation was moving ahead, great and large youth groups, choirs and a wonder-
ful young mother's group, fun couple's club, active ladies group with good Bible studies. 
We got the beautiful new organ and had the most talented Winninger family to make the 
music soar.  

The preaching was God/Scripture centered and clear and forceful. It was surely a time of 
much love and spiritual growth. Our family remembers the time at Our Savior's with love 
and joy. With Arnie in charge the bringing of God's word to the people was top on the list.  

We had great fun living in the "big house". Nelsons were on the corner and we were next 
door on 31st. (Cleaning day was a chore!) Goldie would call the kids over for "tea parties" 
in their sun room. They couldn't have been more excited if it had been the queen of Eng-
land. Guenther and Lisa Busche lived in the top floor at Nelsons and we loved them so. 
They had come out of the war in Germany and had suffered. Lisa planted flowers in every  
 corner available around the house and church. Don built a huge sandbox in our yard (and 
a playhouse) so we always had the neighborhood children there also.  

Guess I have gone on long enough. Just got started on the wonderful Milwaukee memo-
ries and got carried away. The quilt looks lovely. Such a labor of love on your part. Thank 
you. 
 

Fellow servant in Christ, 
Marge Thorson 
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Central City Churches Outreach Ministry - There is good news to share from the CCC 
Outreach Ministry Advisory Team!  Siebert Lutheran Foundation has extended a grant that 
will help to keep that important ministry available to serve our neighbors.  Our Savior’s 
members continue to be generous in support. In this time of difficulties in the economy, 
the food pantry use has increased 50%, so that support becomes even more critical.  Ad-
visory Team members Aleta Chossek and Doreen Festge are writing grants.  People are 
being creative about how they raise money for food.  Recently a member of Calvary Pres-
byterian had a big birthday party and asked for contributions to the pantry which resulted 
in a $600 gift!   

The needs continue…how can you help?   

Easter Baskets - March 28 - Gail Jacobsen is coordinating the distribution of 75 food 
baskets to food pantry families for Easter.  You can help by donating $25 per basket.  You 
may place your donation in the offering plate on Sunday or send to the church office.  
Please mark your check “Easter Basket”.  Your donations of holiday meal food items such 
as cake mixes, canned frosting, canned vegetables, pasta, fruit, gelatin, Easter candy will 
enhance those baskets. 

Volunteer Appreciation Lunch - April 30  - Willie B. Watson, Volunteer Coordinator, is 
leading the planning committee for this annual appreciation event.  Your special donation 
will help us thank the faithful volunteers who do the daily work of the Outreach Ministry. 
Mark your check “CCC OM Volunteer Appreciation”. 

�
*��$��#�*�$��*���/������$���/�� ����$���3�
�������$ ����4�
����

����1��	��������+�#5����
�

 
The CCC Outreach Ministry welcomes your donations of coffee, 

sugar, creamer, napkins, and stirrers for the hospitality table.  Also 
your paper and plastic grocery bags are always needed in the 

food pantry.  Thank you for being generous at this time of ever-
increasing need. 

 
Contact Alicia Ellis or Bob Foley for more information at 414-
342-1522. 
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�� Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am 

Coffee, Fellowship, Bible Study & 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
12:30 Light Lunch & Clean-Up Day 

�� 5:30 p.m. Outreach Team 

book discussion 
6:00 p.m. Hi Hopes Investment 
Club 

�� 2:30 p.m. All Staff Meeting 

5:00 p.m. Yoga 

�� 12 noon Prayer Lunch 

6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 
p.m. Service at Central U.M. 
Church   6 p.m. 3AM Rehearsal  

�   Daylight Savings Time begins 

Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am 
Coffee, Fellowship, Bible Study & 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

��
5:30 p.m. Outreach Team Meeting 

��� 10:00 a.m. Dorcas Circle 

2:30 p.m. Staff Meeting 

5:00 p.m. Yoga 

�� 12 noon Prayer Lunch 

6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 
p.m. Service at Central U.M. 
(OSLC provides supper, service)

�	 Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am 

Coffee, Fellowship, Bible Study & 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
3:00 p.m. Red Cross Event* 

�
� �� 2:30 p.m. Staff Meeting 

5:00 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m. OSLC Foundation 

�� 9:30 a.m. Leah Circle 

12 noon Prayer Lunch 3pm West End
6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 
p.m. Service at Central U.M. �

��� Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am 

Coffee, Fellowship, Bible Study & 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

��� �� 2:30 p.m. Staff Meeting 

5:00 p.m. Yoga 
5:00 p.m. Combined Liturgy planning 
meeting 6:30 p.m. Mutual Ministry 

�	 12 noon Prayer Lunch 

6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 
p.m. Service at Central U.M. �

��� Worship 8:30 & 11:00 am 

Coffee, Fellowship, Bible Study & 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

��� �� 2:30 p.m. Staff Meeting 

5:00 p.m. Yoga 

�
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Turn your clock ahead March 8th 

*  This group is renting space for this non-congregational event 
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6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 

 

	�
7:15 p.m. Senior Choir 


� �� 9:00 a.m. NA Group Meeting 

Move clocks forward 

6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 

(OSLC provides supper, service)�

��� 9:30 a.m. Quilting 

3:00 p.m. CCC OM Advisory Team 
5:30 p.m. Arts Team Meeting 
7:15 p.m.  Senior Choir 

���� Set up for March 14th event �� Congregational Leaders 

Event 7:30 a.m.—3:45 p.m. 

12 noon Prayer Lunch 3pm West End 

���
12 noon Kitchen Klub Luncheon 
3:00 p.m. WAV Meeting 
7:15 p.m. Senior Choir 

���
6:30 p.m. Peace Vigil 

�� 9:00 a.m. NA Group Meeting 

9 –11:00 a.m. PLT Meeting 

1– 10:00 p.m. NA Speak-a-thon 

6:00 p.m. Lenten Supper and 6:45 

�
� All Day—MPS Teens Who 

Care*�
7:15 p.m. Senior Choir 

��� �� 9:00 a.m. NA Group Meeting 

9:00 a.m. SHARE  10:00 a.m. 
Easter Basket Distribution 

� � �

The Messenger  The Messenger  

You may contact the church office or the 
website for up-to-date meeting and event 
information. 

Tel: 414-342-5252         www.oslcmilw.org 
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Help decorate the church for Easter Sunday, April 12.  This year we 
have ordered  spring flowering plants that  will be placed in the 
chancel area.  The plants will be a variety of pastel-hued lilies, daf-
fodils, tulips, and hyacinths and  may be purchased or sponsored 
for $9.00.  Please indicate on the order form if you wish to give your 
plant in memory or honor of someone. The names will be listed in the Easter bulletins. 
 
You may pick up a plant after the 10:00 a.m. service on Easter Sunday, or you may desig-
nate to have it delivered to a homebound member.  The pots will have 5-8 flowers in 6”-7” 
pots.  These will be quality plants purchased from Mileagers in Racine. 
 
We are also accepting contributions to help cover the costs of the cut palm fronds for 
Palm Sunday.  You may use this form to enclose with your special gift.  We are ordering 
palms through Lutheran World Relief Eco-Palms this year, where the money paid for the 
palms will benefit those who labor. 

�5������#��$�������
�� � ,�place in offering plate or return to church office 

 
 
NAME_______________________________________ __TELEPHONE #___________________ 
 
 
__ _ (HOW MANY?) PLANTS @ $9.00 EACH = TOTAL $_____________ 
 
 
(check one) ___  in memory of (or) ___ in honor of ___________________________  ______ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ ______ 
 

¾ I WILL PICK UP MY PLANT(S) 
 

¾ PLEASE DELIVER MY PLANT(S) TO A HOMEBOUND MEMBER 
 

¾ I WILL HELP DELIVER PLANTS (CALL PENNY TO SIGN UP) 
 

¾ I HAVE ENCLOSED A DONATION FOR PALMS  (AMT) $___________. 

Office Use 

 

$_________     paid 

 

 __________       date 
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Palm/Passion Sunday  - April 5, 8:30 & 11:00 a.m. 
On this day the church continues its procession with our crucified and risen Lord.   We will 
begin with raised palms and then read the Passion Story from the Gospel of Mark. 
 
Maundy Thursday  - April 9, 6:30 p.m. Service    
With nightfall our Lenten observance comes to an end, and we gather with Christians 
around the world to begin the Three Days during which we participate once again in the 
saving power of Jesus' passing over from death to life. At the heart of the Maundy Thurs-
day liturgy is Jesus' commandment to love one another. As Jesus washed the feet of his 
disciples, we are called to follow his example as we humbly care for one another, espe-
cially the poor and the unloved. At the Lord's table we remember Jesus' sacrifice of his 
life, even as we are called to offer ourselves in love for the life of the world. 

Good Friday   - April 10 
Walking the Way of the Cross - Via Cruz  10:00 a.m.—12 noon  
The Way of the Cross is a devotion adapted from a custom observed by 
Christian pilgrims who said prayers in Jerusalem at a series of places in 
that city associated with the passion of Jesus.  We will meet at Calvary 
Presbyterian Church on 9th and Wisconsin Avenue to begin our walk 
back to Our Savior’s, with stops along the way to pray.  Details of the 
walk will be in the April Messenger.  Direct your questions to Pastor 
Betty. 

Tre Ore Service 12noon - 3:00 p.m. 
On this day the church gathers to hear the proclamation of the passion, to pray for the life 
of the world, and to meditate on the life-giving cross. The service is divided into seven 
segments, each reflecting one of the seven last words (sentences) of Jesus on the cross.  
Come when you can and leave when you must. 

 
Easter  - Sunday, April 12 
It is the day of resurrection, the day the Lord has made. Let us be glad and rejoice! 
Festival Services 6:00 & 10:00 a.m.  
 

Easter Breakfast 7:30 a.m. will be served in the Fellowship Hall.  Tickets will 
be sold Sundays before Easter in the Narthex and will be available in the 
church office.  Thanks to the Tottens, we will have comfortable seating for our 
Easter breakfast this year in new chairs! 
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Memory Quilt Update - Lolita Lukach is on to a new project related to the beautiful anni-
versary quilt: an album/scrapbook complement the quilt by serving as a reference for the 
various blocks.  Therefore, she would like to meet briefly with those who did contribute to 
explain her ideas for  this project and to request their assistance.  Lolita will be in the nar-
thex after the 8:30 AM service on Sunday, March 1st and Sunday, March 15th;  she will 
show you an example of what a page in the album would look like and try to answer any 
questions.  She will have special stationery available to distribute to those who wish to 
write a brief statement about the inspiration they had for donating the square and, possi-
bly, relate special memories.   Please feel free to call her at 414-444-8080  or E-mail her 
at llukach@wi.rr.com 

TRAILS TO BRIDGES coming to Our Savior’s 

Please join us on Sunday, March 15 for an Opportuni ty to Shop Fair Trade and Sup-
port the World's Poorest Workers! 
 
Trails to Bridges, a fair trade company,  will be here on March 15 with many unique, hand 
crafted, 100% fair trade items for sale!   Trails to Bridges was started in 2004 by Sue 
Kessler-Scholl, a fellow  ELCA member of Galilee Lutheran Church in Pewaukee, Wis-
consin, in response to God's call to walk with the poor.  Trails to Bridges' mission is to 
showcase and sell an incredible selection of hand crafted, unique gifts and treasures from 
over 35 countries.  All items are made by people in poverty from third world coun-
tries.  From lovely jewelry and handbags, to practical baskets and whimsical toys, you'll 
see a wide breadth of cultural influences and artistic techniques from around the 
world.  We hope you enjoy learning about the artisan stories Sue will share as you select 
the work of their hands.  For a sneak peak, visit www.trailstobridges.com. 

HAPPENINGS AT LUTHER MANOR 

Open House at Luther Manor Terrace Apartments - Sun day, March 8, 2009 1-3 p.m. –
Call 464-3880 ext. 309 to make your reservation for a tour.  

Walking with the Cross— Women’s Bible Study Saturda y, March 14 8:30 a.m.-
1:00p.m.—Linden Room - 9:00 a.m. Bible Study - 11:00 a.m. Acacia Players “Cross Pur-
poses” - Register by March 5 - Jan Fox 4120 Carnaby Lane, New Berlin WI 53151 
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A portion of our weekly offering under the direction of our Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America helps supports the work of our sister and brother Lutherans in the Czech Republic.  

The following appeared in a recent publication of our church and is reprinted with permis-
sion.  

Meeting People Where They Are: Czech Republic  

When the Communist era in Central and Eastern Europe came to an end, the tiny Silesian 
Church faced a great opportunity and a tremendous challenge in the Czech Republic, where 
only 30 percent of the population has any affiliation with Christianity. Christians have often 
been viewed as unusual. How could a church begin to fulfill Christ’s command to love an-
other when so much of society seemed to be beyond the church’s reach?  

“Christians are viewed with suspicion in our secularized society,” says former 
bishop Vladislav Volny. “The average person will not meet us where we Christians 
are—in our church buildings. So we must meet people where they are. They will 
come to recognize Christ through our acts of love and compassion for the poorest of 
the poor and for those in greatest need.”  

Did you know? Lutheran churches in Eastern Europe flourished for centuries until commu-
nism disrupted the practice of the Christian faith. This tiny denomination, numbering only 
35,000 members, set out to do just that. In 1990, it had no social service institutions and no 
social ministry personnel. Today, Silesian Diakonia, the social ministry arm of the church, 
has 43 service institutions, including centers for the disabled, orphanages, after school pro-
grams, and elder care facilities. Its workers and volunteers indeed meet people where they 
are.  

The Silesian Church and other centuries-old Lutheran churches in Eastern Europe 
are busy rebuilding and expanding their ministries for a new era. Grants and schol-
arships from the ELCA are helping them grow in their capacity for social service, 
advocacy, and global mission.  

Therefore continue being generous in your gifts to our church. As the German theologian 
Dietrich Bonhoeffer once wrote:  

“The church is the church only when it exists for o thers.”  
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Mt. Meru Coffee Project - Our Savior’s continues to be a leading 
congregation for coffee sales.  You can purchase coffee Sunday 
mornings from Walt Chossek and now coffee is available at church 
during the week—so you never have to be without your favorite brew. 

 

Fresh Expressions - 16th Annual Congregational Lead ers Event - will be held at Our 
Savior’s on Saturday, March 14th.  Deadline for registration is March 5th.  We are in 
need of volunteers to help host this synod-wide event and we are hoping for many Our 
Savior’s members to attend the event as participants.  Don’t miss this opportunity to ex-
perience this exciting process that will impact the Greater Milwaukee Synod for year to 
come.  This is a visioning process that asks us to consider questions such as, “What is 
God’s mission in the world?”, “What is breaking God’s Heart?”, “How are we called to 
engage more deeply in this mission?”.  Our synod leaders participated in this process in 
December and our rostered leaders did the same in January.  This 2009 Congregational 
Leaders Event will be the time for lay leaders to add your unique voice.  In preparation 
for the event, please read the book of Acts.  Sign up to attend the event and/or to volun-
teer as a host/hostess or kitchen helper by calling the church office by March 5th. 

 

The Arts Ministry Team is putting together the visiting artists schedule for this year and 
invites you to save the dates for these talented young performers. 

Sunday, May 3 
3:00 p.m. 

The Schoettler Sax Ensemble 
 

Sunday, August 23 
4:00 p.m. 

A Benefit for the Milwaukee Guest House 
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The Outreach Ministry Team is meeting with Pastor Betty to explore the various ways 
we do outreach.  The team members are currently studying Eric Law’s book, “The Wolf 
Shall Dwell with the Lamb - Spirituality for Leadership in a Multicultural Community”.  If 
you are interested in joining the Outreach Team, see Pastor Betty or team leader, Bill 
Wood.   

Youth Friendship Circle - Pastor Betty called together neighborhood youth who were the 
Vacation Bible School leaders last year to begin a group that will meet regularly.  (See her 
article on page 4)  Young people are invited to join this group for fun, socialization and 
spiritual development.  Adults are being sought to meet these young people as mentors. 

The Summer Program at Our Savior’s - Vacation Bible  School 
planning is underway.  Pastor Betty will be the VBS coordinator this 
year.  There will be a training component for the youth leaders before 
the sessions for children begin.  If you would like to help with the 
planning for VBS, 
please see Pastor 
Betty. 

 

 

Looking Ahead to Opportunities to Join with St. Pau l’s and Re-
deemer Lutheran Church Members … 

Faith, Arts and Culture - a Tuesday evening series will be held at 
St. Paul’s 28th and Wisconsin Avenue April 21 & 28, May 5 & 12 at 6:30 - 8:30 p.m.  Co-
ordinated by Venice Williams, each evening will feature American Indian storytelling & 
drumming (Tim McIntosh), Yoga for Families (Stephanie Sandy), Healing Touch 
(Catherine Alexander), Poetry and Spirituality (Rochelle Melander), Laotian Culture (St. 
Paul’s) and Rites of Passage for Men (Demetrius Brown,Sr.)  More details in the next 
Messenger.   

Book of Faith Bible Study and Pot Luck Lunch  - 2nd Sundays in the Summer—June 
14, July 12 and August 9 following the morning worship service.  We will begin with a pot 
luck lunch then have a Bible Study together. 

The Messenger  
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WORSHIP LEADERS FOR MARCH SUNDAYS 
 Sunday 

March 1 

Sunday 

March 8 

Sunday 

March 15 

Sunday 

March 22 

Assisting 

Minister 

Walt Chossek Penny Schwid 8:30 Paula Holman 
11:00 Rich Young 

Paul Brynildson 

Reader  

 

8:30 Karen 
Schneble 

11:00 Jena 
Sebesta 

8:30 Cyndi 
Benner 
11:00 Bob Foley 

8:30 Norma Fogle 

11:00 Nancy Young 

8:30 Hannah 
McLean 

11:00 Penny 
Schwid 

Communion 
Server  

8:30 Paula 
Holman 

11:00 Tammy 
Arvelo 

8:30 Linda Wright 

11:00 William 
Martin 

8:30 Jerry & 
LaVonne Williams 

11:00 Nancy Young 

8:30 Hannah 
McLean 

11:00 Paul 
Brynildson 

Acolyte  

 

8:30 Paula 
Holman 

11:00 Tammy 
Arvelo 

8:30 Cyndi 
Benner 

11:00 William 
Martin 

8:30 Norman Fogle 
11:00 Nancy Young 

8:30 Hannah 
McLean 

11:00 Paul 
Brynildson 

Sacristy   

 

8:30 Lenore 
Blasier 

11:00 Jena & 
Tammy Arvelo -
Sebesta 

8:30 Frank & 
Nancy Schultz 

11:00 Penny 
Schwid 

8:30 Jerry & 
LaVonne Williams 
11:00 Penny Schwid 

8:30 Bev O’Con-
nell, Karen Schne-
ble 

11:00 Bill Wood 

Gift Bearer 

families  

 

8:30 James 

11:00 Volunteer 
ushers 

8:30 Westcott 

11:00 Volunteer 
ushers 

8:30 Vehlow 

11:00 Volunteer ush-
ers 

8:30 McLean 

11:00 Volunteer 
ushers 

Sound Room  

8:30 

Paul Schneble Jenny Jacobsen Paul Schneble Jenny Jacobsen  

Sunday 

March 29 

Jane Bosman-
Clark 

8:30 John 
Schneble 

11:00 Walt 
Chossek 

8:30 Eric Sey-
mour 

11:00 Jane Bos-
man-Clark 

8:30 Eric Sey-
mour 

11:00 Jane Bos-
man-Clark 

8:30 Judy 
Pinger, Doris 
Sorvick 

11:00 Jane Bos-
man-Clark 

8:30 Williams 

11:00 Volunteer 
ushers 

Paul Schneble 
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March Birthdays 

Prayers have been  
requested for: 
Steve Rowbottom 
Jean Severtson 
Henry Johnsen 
Monique Guy 
Kenn Ross 
Jon Jorgensen 
Lillian Mullock 
Dolores Schruba 
Jackie Davit’s mother,Ruth 
Curt Winters 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Messenger  

    James, Deborah                          03/03           
    James, Dennis                           03/05           

    Seymour, Elizabeth                      03/05           
    Schultz, Franklin                       03/08           
    Ross, Robert                            03/09           

    Wallner, Kenneth                        03/10           
    Palmer, Paige                           03/12           

    Viste, Cheryl                           03/12           
    Schneble, Karen                         03/14           

    Walsberger, Stephen                     03/14           
    Arvelo, Tammy                           03/15           
    Young, Nancy                            03/15           
    Reger, Donald                           03/16           
    Palmer, Jalarria                        03/17           

    Young, Richard                          03/17           
    Enockson, Philip                        03/19           

    Otero, Willie                           03/19           
    Jacobsen, Barbara                       03/20           

    Lasley, Terri                           03/21           
    Otero Ingvoldstad, Orlando              03/22           

    Birk, Andrew                            03/23           
    Brynildson, Marie                       03/23           
    Lukach, Richard                         03/25           

    Ross, Janet                             03/25           
    Johnsen, Shirley                        03/26           
    Melchert, Marie                         03/26           

    Ingvoldstad Otero, Tanya                03/29           
    Schneider, Edward                       03/31           

 

�� Thanks to the anonymous donor who dropped a $50 
bill into the basket for coffee on February 8.  The 
Thrivent members will submit the coffee hour proceeds 
to Thrivent for Lutherans for matching funds when 
$1250 is reached.  Those contributions have been 
used to replace tables and chairs and other furnishings 
around the church building.  Your generosity is appreci-
ated when you contribute to the coffee/cookie basket! 

�� MORE Thanks!  We are most thankful to Joan and 
Dave Totten for their very special gift of 150 new chairs 
for the Fellowship Hall.  Our meetings and dinners will 
be more comfortable in these beautiful new chairs! 

�� As Volunteer Appreciation Month, approaches...you 
can help thank the volunteer worship leaders, the min-
istry team members, the Church Council members and 
all who volunteer their time and use their talents to fur-
ther the mission and ministry of this congregation.  
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